
 

FALCONER  NEWS
A L L E N D A L E  P U B L I C  S C H O O L S

 CALENDAR OF EVENTS
**Please continue to check our website for the most up-to-date information on events taking place**

www.allendale.k12.mi.us

March 
2025

March 1         Winterfest Dance, Allendale High School
March 6-8    High School Musical The Little Mermaid
March 10       Allendale Board of Education Meeting, 6:00 PM, Oakwood Board Room
March 12 & 13     Half Day, Young Fives - 12th Grade, Parent/Teacher Conferences
March 14       No School Young 5 - 12th Grade
March 24      Allendale Board of Education Work Session, 6:00 PM, Oakwood Board Room
March 25      Evergreen Fine Arts Fair, 6:00 PM - 7:30 PM, Evergreen Elementary
March 31       Oakwood Fine Arts Fair, 5:30 PM - 6:30 PM, Oakwood Intermediate

allendalefinearts.ludus.com




OR 

HERE
 

Sign up today! 

Easy & Convenient 

Keep Your Child Healthy 

 

Great News! Our school district partners with Smile Programs…the mobile dentists to 
offer dental care at school. 
Best of all, in most cases there is no cost to you if your child is insured with Medicaid or CHIP!
Private insurance and affordable self-pay options are also available. 

Thank you! 

Dear parent or guardian, 

Click  to sign up online. 

 

By having your child see the in-school dentist, you can help reduce the risk of: 

Early tooth loss due to dental decay 

Gum disease 

Heart disease 

Impaired speech development 

Taking care of your child’s teeth is an important part of keeping them healthy! 

Look for a permission form from school. They were sent home at the beginning of the school
year. They are also available in the school offices. 

 

Having your child seen by the in-school dentist saves you valuable time. Top quality care is 
provided by local, licensed dentists right in the familiar surroundings of your child’s school. 
Dental care includes a complete exam, x-rays, cleaning, fluoride and sealants when necessary. 
Restorative care, such as fillings, may also be provided. 

March 5, 19 and April 23

https://mobiledentists.com/
https://mobiledentists.com/
https://mobiledentists.com/


https://www.allendale.k12.mi.us/enrollinginaps/








High School Happenings
Earlier in February we honored several seniors who have committed to athletics at the college level!
Congrats to each of these students on all you have accomplished and we wish you success in all areas of
your college career!



High School Happenings continued

Allendale Wrestling earned a District Title! Congrats to each of these hard working, talented athletes and
best of luck to those of you who are headed to the State Tournament!



Rhonen Fynewever, AHS Sophomore, scored a 150 with 24 Xs at the Michigan S3DA Indoor
Target State Tournament. What an accomplishment! We are proud to see our Falcons
working hard to perfect their talents in so many different ways! Proud of you, Rhonen! 

High School Happenings continued



High School Happenings continued
Science Olympiad Frankenmuth invitational: This group of talented students represented AHS with
Falcon P.R.I.D.E! Let's Go Falcons!!



Allendale High School and Careerline Tech Center’s Graphic Design Program
High School Happenings continued













Special Education

Allison Justice
School Psychologist

Ms. Justice has been with APS for 1 year.
You could not tell that this is Ms. Justice's first school
psychologist position. Ms. Justice is very knowledgeable,
hard working, collaborative, and highly skilled. She is
enthusiastic and shows parents that she cares by
asking questions and ensuring the parents understand
and feel part of the process. Ms. Justice has quickly
become a leader and is well respected by the staff who
work with her. We could not have asked for a more
complete and skilled school psychologist. Ms. Justice
has been an all-star since day one and we are excited
to continue to have her share thoughts and ideas on
how to improve our processes and procedures. Thank
you Ms. Justice for all you have already done. You are
appreciated!
Ms. Justice loves reading on her family’s pontoon in the
summer. She recently rescued a 10 month old Cane
Corso named Mac, who is extremely spoiled. Ms. Justice
donated bone marrow last year . She can quote almost
every Gilmore Girls episode.



Special Education

 Special Education Paraprofessionals
Kristin Harris: 6th school year at Allendale.
Fun fact: She started her job here because she has a child with autism and wanted to
learn more. Her child is now 16 and in high school. Mrs. Harris has been able to support her
so much more with what she has been able to learn. In her spare time and summer she
also does respite for another child who has Autism.

Traci Szelkowski: 4th school year at Allendale Middle School.
Fun Fact: Mrs. Szelkowski has 3 kids that attend Allendale in 3rd, 5th and 7th grade.
In her spare time she loves making memories with her kids, baking and watching F1 racing.
Mrs. Szelkowski’s birthday is on Valentine's Day and she has a twin brother.

Jennifer Luurtsema:10 years at APS
Fun Fact: She began working in the cafeteria in September 2014. In 2017, she started her
current role as a middle school resource room para, working in the accommodations lab. 
Mrs. Luurtsema loves working outside on her flower and vegetable gardens. She has been
raising honey bees for the past 8 years. She loves flamingos and gnomes!

 The Middle School Special Education Paraprofessionals work very hard each day to
support students in need. They are versatile and help wherever is needed. This
paraprofessional team provides assistance to students in crisis, students who need more
support academically or emotionally, providing accommodations, or providing
compassion and care. Their work has supported many students' successes. The patience,
care, collaboration, knowledge, and communication are key factors this team possesses
and utilizes to support the Middle School students. Kristin, Traci, and Jen all go above and
beyond to support the classrooms they work in and the students they work with. It is a
difficult job but they do it and do it well. Thank you all for the work you have done.  



Allendale Early Childhood Center

Amy Campbell
Wrap Around Caregiver

Ms. Campbell has been with APS for 1 Year.
Ms. Campbell is a dedicated member of the AECC and
our Wrap Around Program. This is Ms. Campbell's first
year working in APS, and she has already proven to be
a valuable member of our team. Ms. Campbell always
has a big smile on her face, as she works with a calm
and loving demeanor. Her students love to interact with
her, as she truly cares about them, and their learning
while at the AECC. We are blessed to have such a
wonderful person working with our "littlest falcons" on a
daily basis here in our Wrap Around Program, and the
AECC!



Allendale Early Childhood Center

Robin Dolce
AECC Media Specialist

Mrs. Dolce has been with APS for 9 years.
Mrs. Dolce is a dedicated member of the AECC, as she
has an important job of getting our "Littlest Falcons" to
fall in love with reading. Mrs. Dolce started at APS
working in our ECSE classroom for two years, before
transitioning to her current placement as our Library
Media Specialist for the last seven years. Each week,
Mrs. Dolce will read exciting stories to her students,
along with assisting them to take home some great
books to read at home with their families. Mrs. Dolce
also does a "March Book Madness Tournament", which
excites our students here at the AECC in the month of
March, captivating the school on which book will be
crowned "Champion of the AECC"! We are blessed to
have someone who can get our students excited about
reading, and get them to fall in love with books!
Mrs. Dolce has a "library mascot", Truman the Tortoise,
who brings joy to the students of the AECC!



Evergreen Elementary

Lisa Johnson
2nd Grade Teacher

Mrs. Johnson has been with APS 26 years.
Mrs. Johnston has been a strong teacher-leader
throughout her career. She has positively impacted
hundreds of students in her role as classroom teacher.
Additionally, Mrs. Johnston has served the teaching
profession through mentoring new teachers. She has
sought out opportunities, over her career, to contribute
to committees, including the selection of curriculum
and the development of report cards. Mrs. Johnston
goes above and beyond to not only support her
students' growth but also to support APS's continual
improvement efforts. We are grateful for the impact
that Mrs. Johnston continues to have on Allendale's
students.
Mrs. Johnson’s family loves to hike, especially out west.
Her favorite hike was a 3-day trip to Havasu Falls in the
Grand Canyon. Mrs. Johnson was Mrs. Koning's 2nd
grade teacher.



Oakwood Intermediate

Erica Modderman
5th Grade Teacher

Mrs. Modderman has been with APS 3 years.
Mrs. Modderman has only been with the Oakwood team
for three years, but she has jumped right in and is doing
great things. Mrs. Modderman brings some other real
world experience to her 5th grade teaching role. She is a
strong advocate for her students - doing all she can to
help make them be as successful as they can be! Her
self-proclaimed passion is teaching ELA. She loves
analyzing texts and exploring the background
knowledge with students. She believes learning more
about a topic gives them the motivation to read and
learn more.
Mrs. Modderman went into teaching because she wants
to have an impact in shaping future generations. She
truly enjoys learning herself and wants to share that
enthusiasm and joy with others. Her personal favorite
part is the breakthrough moment when students finally
grasp a concept! 
Over the summer, Mrs. Modderman and her family went
to Germany for a month to visit her husband during his
military deployment. They also went to France and the
Bavarian Alps. While there, they went on the tallest
mountain in Germany! They hope to go back someday
to see more.



Allendale Middle School

Shelley Jourdan
6th Grade Social Studies Teacher

Mrs. Jourdan has been with APS for 29 years.
Congratulations to Mrs. Shelley Jourden, our Teacher of
the Month! Mrs. Jourden has been a dedicated 6th
grade Social Studies teacher at AMS for nearly 30 years,
shaping the lives of countless students with her hard
work, flexibility, and caring nature. She serves as a
motherly figure to her students, always offering support,
encouragement, and a warm smile. Mrs. Jourden
continuously seeks new and exciting ways to make
learning engaging and fun. Mrs. Jourden is also a proud
mom of two AHS graduates. We are so grateful for her
passion and commitment!
Mrs. Jourden and her husband love taking trips on their
motorcycles in the summer. 



Allendale High School

Sue Gioia
English Teacher

Mrs. Gioia has been with APS 18 years.
Sue is our February Falcon winner. She is an advisor for
NHS, the Union Vice President for secondary teachers, an
advisor for Gaming Club, an assistant with some Science
Olympiad writing events, a willing collaborator and team
player, and friend. She does all this while being a wife,
mother, and new grandma. Mrs. Gioia teaches because
of the students- she has been overheard saying,
“because she was a kid who got missed in school, she
won’t let a kid get missed in her class”. She inspires by
the staggering power of her care and concern. She
remembers details about kids favorite sports teams,
songs, family members, writing ability- and uses it to
strike up a conversation. She deserves our gratitude and
awe. Please join me in celebrating Sue Gioia this month.


